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the supreme Court of the United states (sCOtUs) on

June 27, 2018, ruled in a 5/4 decision on an illinois

case “Janus vs american Federation of state County

and Municipal employees (aFsCMe) in which the

court ruled that a “labor union cannot take dues from a

non-member employee if that employee did not elect to

join. the court ruled that it is a violation of the First

amendment to the United states Constitution.” Joining

a union is a personal decision. as a non-union

employee, you would still be entitled to the same

benefits as a union member and would receive

whatever raises and benefits the union members would

get. However, the union would not be obligated to

represent any non-members in any disciplinary

proceedings. the tMBa, which is NOT a labor union,

would and will, represent all of its members in any

disciplinary proceedings and all for less in dues than

any other union charges. the tMBa still charges

$20.00 per month whereas the other union, as i

understand it, is charging a lot more. so, if you feel

you’re paying you salary adjustment increase back to

the other union in dues, then maybe it’s time to

reconsider your options and the tMBa. 

during the past year we have revised our By-Laws

regarding membership. We have opened our

membership into the tMBa to all employees of the

Mta who do not wish to belong to, or who are not

eligible for collective bargaining representation under

state and local law and to those retired or otherwise

separated from such service. if you know of anyone

who does not want to belong to a labor union and

wishes to belong to an organization to handle their job-

related needs, then have them contact us at

mtatmba.org for more information and an application. 

For our active members, we have not received any

information regarding the 2019 salary adjustments.

everything hinges on the outcome of the overtime

abuse investigation along with labor negotiations and

the reorganization of the Mta. 

now that tax season is rapidly approaching. according

to the accounting firm of KVLsM, there are major

changes for the 2018 through the 2025 tax year. the

tax Cuts and Job acts have made major changes for

2018. Please read the attached insert titled “taX

UPdate.” also, in the september 27th issue of the

Chief/Leader, there was an article by Mr. Barry Lisak

titled “taX strategies” where he advises to

beware of income-tax scams. also, nYCers issued a

statement for “earning Limitation for service retirees

and disability retirees.” We have enclosed these

articles for your information. 

We strongly advise that you

talk to an accredited tax

account/advisor prior to tax

season. 

starting in september 2019,

retirees will have seen an increase in their gross

monthly pension benefit. the increase is due to the

Cost of Living allowance (COLa) of 1.0. 

if you know of anyone retiring, or being promoted, or

articles which may be of interest to the.membership

please send the information to tMBa, P.O. Box

570087, Whitestone, nY, 11357-0087 and we will

place their names and articles in the newsletter. 

at our June general Membership meeting, we were

pleased to have with us Mr. Joel C. andrews, Vice

President, equal employment Opportunity & diversity.

Mr. andrews gave an enlightened view of the workings

of eeO. We thank him for a most interesting

presentation. anyone wishing to contact the Office of

eeO call 1-(718)-694-1730. at our september

meeting, we had griselda Cespedes, VP and Chief

engineer of disputes, station Program services CPM.

she gave an informative presentation into her area of

responsibility. For our december 5th meeting, we have

scheduled Mr. Kenneth tobin, acting Vice President.

Mta security as our guest speaker. 

as a benevolent association, we try to have a guest

speaker and topics which may be of interest to the

membership. We would like to hear from you any

suggestions you may have on future speakers and

topics which you think would be of interest. Please

send your suggestions to tMBa, PO Box 570087,

Whitestone, nY, 11357-0087. 

thanks to allen rabinowitz, our web site has a “Jobs

Link” page where open Federal, state, and City

positions are listed. Members can pass this information

along to their children or family and friends who may

be looking for a career in public service. go to

WWW.MTATMBA.ORG and click on the JOBs

Link. 

remember, when you need to speak to a member of the

executive Board, i suggest that if you’re an operational

manager from the department of Buses call Carlo

Pacheco at (718)-614-8042, if you’re an operational

manager from the department of subways, call Frank

desimone at (917)-859-6843 and if you’re an

administrative manager call debbie Martinez at (917)-

881-2606 for assistance. 

President’s Message BY MiCHaeL J. Landi
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Transit Managerial Benevolent Association
Cordially invites You to attend Our general Membership Meeting

21-01 24th Avenue, Astoria, N.Y. 11102, Tel. (718) 721-7777

(BQe-gCP/triboro Bridge, exit Hoyt ave, to 21st st, right to 24th ave)

dinner will be served at 5:45 P.M. meeting to follow

Please RSVP, ASAP: Email: MTATMBA@aol.com

Call: Mike Landi (917) 859-6842, Carlos Pacheco (718) 614-8042, richard di Puma (917) 859-6844, 
ramon Paez (917) 763-1709, Frank de simone (917) 859-6843, or debra Martinez (917) 881-2606

Visit our Web Site: www.mtatmba.org
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Guest Speaker:

Kenneth Tobin, Acting Vice President, MTA Security

Congratulations to darryl irick and griselda Cespedes

on their retirements. We wish darryl and griselda a

long, healthy, and prosperous retirement. 

Congratulations to Frank desimone and his family on

the birth of their twin great grandchildren. We send the

desimone family our best wishes. 

Congratulations to ramon Paez on the birth of his

first grandson. We send the Paez family our best

wishes. 

It is with deep sadness that we announce the passing

of the following- 

Hubert P. Williams, Brother of eugene Williams,

asst. general Manager, department of Buses. 

John (J.J.) Johnson, retired Chief transportation

Officer, department of subways.

Monty Ward, retired general superintendent,

department of subways.

Joseph Penna, retired superintendent, Material

distribution. 

Charles (Charlie) adams, general superintendent,

division of Car equipment. 

Our thoughts and prayers go out to all of their families.

Our honorees for this year’s award dinner, which was

held on Friday, november 8th at riccardo’s was 

griselda Cespedes, VP C.P.M., edward driscoll,

deputy general Manager, department of Buses. also 

honored was Michael t. Calabro, general

superintendent, department of Buses, retired. Mike is

one of the Founding Fathers of the tMBa. 

Scholarship Winners - We congratulate the following

winners of this year’s scholarship awards. 

First Place- Christopher Matzer 

Second Place- thomas Coor 

Third Place- riley elizabeth Lowe 

i want to congratulate all of the applicants who

submitted applications on their scholastic

achievements. although only three applicants are

selected those of you who were not selected are a credit

to yourselves and your parents. You are to be

commended on your hard work. 

retirees COrner

Retirees Dues are due by the end of September

for 2020. if you haven’t paid your dues, we will

have to remove your name from our mailing list and

this will be the last newsletter you will receive. dues

for retirees are $35 a year. You can still mail dues to:

tMBa, P.O. Box 570087, Whitestone, nY, 11357-0087.
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